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Make it Happen® 
A Birthday Wish Comes True
Hospice patient Frances Barta was soon approaching 
her 90th birthday when a team member asked if she 
had any special wishes for her big day. 

Frances replied with enthusiasm, “Why yes I do; I 
would like to bake my own birthday cake! It will be 
a red velvet cake with buttercream frosting.”

Through Senior Independence Hospice’s Make it 
Happen program, which brings special moments 
of joy to those nearing the end of their lives by 
fulfilling their life-enhancing wishes, Frances’ 
birthday wish came true. 

The hospice team made plans to use the activity 
kitchen of the residential facility where Frances 
resides. Julie Bartlebaugh, a hospice employee, 
volunteered to assist. She donated all of the 
ingredients, brought in utensils, and lovingly took a 
back seat to a much accomplished baker. 

Continued on page 2

ABOVE: Hospice patient Frances Barta (left) and 
volunteer Julie Bartlebaugh craft a red velvet cake from 
scratch as part of Frances’ Make it Happen birthday wish. 



We Honor Veterans

Birthday Wish, continued

Julie had never met Frances before, and was 
delighted when a lovely, petite lady using a 
walker bounded into the kitchen going directly 
to the sink and declaring “A good cook always 
starts by washing her hands.”

Soon the cake was baked, and placed in Frances’ 
suite to cool. Plans were made to frost the cake 
in the morning, and the homemade frosting was 
put in the refrigerator for safe keeping. But, you 
know what they say about the best laid plans…

When Julie arrived the next morning, she 
tried to remove the cake from its two layered 
pans. To Julie’s horror, the cake crumbled into 

a million pieces! She then discovered that 
the icing had become hard as a rock in the 
refrigerator. But with only five seconds in the 
microwave, it became a runny mess.

Julie was mortified; the cake was a total 
flop in her eyes and she worried that she 
had disappointed Frances. But Frances was 
forgiving and understanding, telling Julie 
“My dear, don’t cry over spilled milk or runny 
frosting!” Frances had thoroughly enjoyed 
making the cake, even if the result was less than 
perfect. She was grateful for the experience and 
concluded the visit with sincere appreciation, 
telling Julie “This was just wonderful.” 

Senior Independence Hospice is on a mission to 
serve those who served our country.

We now have level-one certification from the 
We Honor Veterans program, empowering us to 
meet veterans’ unique end-of-life needs.

We Honor Veterans is a program of the National 
Hospice and Palliative Care Organization 
(NHPCO) in collaboration with the Department 
of Veterans Affairs (VA).

This program focuses on providing comfort 
at the end of life, helping veterans through 
the challenges they may be facing from 
illness, isolation or traumatic life experiences. 
Through respectful inquiry, compassionate 
listening and grateful acknowledgement, Senior 
Independence Hospice professionals guide 
veterans through their life stories and toward a 
more peaceful ending. 

To learn more about this program, visit 
seniorindependence.org/hospice/we-honor-veterans

or call your local Senior Independence office 
(listed on back cover).
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Meet Brooke Justiniano!
Contest Winner, Name That Newsletter

When Senior Independence Hospice was 
developing its first newsletter, the editorial 
team knew that the best ideas for a title would 
most likely come from the people who have 
experienced hospice directly. So a contest was 
developed for employees throughout the Senior 
Independence organization, including those of 
non-hospice related services. We’re proud to 
introduce our winner.

As the adult day services coordinator in Central 
Ohio, Brooke (pictured at right) is a believer in 
hospice and an advocate. She has made many 
referrals to hospice not only for her adult day 
services clients, but also for their caregivers 
who have become terminally ill. But she wasn’t 
always such a fan.

Several years ago when her father was terminally 
ill, another hospice provider’s poor service left 
Brooke bitter and more than a bit skeptical about 
the concept of hospice. Expectations were far 
from met, and the experience left her family with 
more hurt than healing.

Fast forward a few years and Brooke had 
been hired as a service coordinator for Senior 
Independence. During a staff training session, 
Julie Maynard, a hospice nurse, educated the 
service coordinators about hospice—but Brooke 
wanted nothing to do with it. When Julie asked 
if anyone in the class had ever had a negative 
experience with hospice, Brooke raised her hand 
high and told her story. 

Julie listened to Brooke’s experience, cried with 
her and hugged her. She then shared the true 
hospice philosophy; the support provided for 
families, the control and choice given to patients, 
the comfort and assurance to erase fear, and the 
opportunity for families to heal. In that moment, 
Julie took all of Brooke’s coldness toward 
hospice and turned it into warmth.

“I see how it helps, how 
it heals, how it loves, 
and especially how it 
allows people to grow,” 
says Brooke. “It only 
took a moment for me 
to hate hospice, and it 
took one hug to love it.”

Brooke’s winning submission for a newsletter 
title was Footprints, a name that mirrors 
the effect hospice has had on her life. The 
newsletter team kept coming back to this name, 
certain that the idea was on target, yet wanting 
to make sure that the name could be something 
each reader could relate to in his or her own 
personal way. The idea inspired the team, and 
the Impressions title was born. Thanks, Brooke, 
for your wonderful idea! 

always remember
that the work you do makes 
such a positive difference 

in the lives of those 
going through the most 

difficult times of their lives.

~ The family of Russell Sherman
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You do 

at its best.

caring
 ~ Sue, a Hospice patient family member

Sewn With Love
Hospice nurses are not immune to 
grief for their patients. One particular 
patient recently touched the heart 
of registered nurse Sandy Stanton 
(pictured at left), hospice case 
manager. 

Micki, a hospice patient in the 
Southwest Ohio Region, was a 
very private person, and was living 
with her sister at Mount Pleasant 
Retirement Village. 

As you can imagine, it was difficult 
for Micki to let people take care of 
her, and she initially resisted the 
hospice team’s help. 

However, Sandy visited Micki every 
day and slowly gained her confidence. 
Micki lived out her remaining time in 
her own way, making her own choices 
all along the way—including wearing 
the same pair of red pajama pants 
every day.

When Micki passed away, Sandy 
asked Micki’s sister, Martha, if she 
could have the red pants. Sandy used 
the pants to make a small quilt with 
embroidered images that represent 
both sisters’ varied interests and 
passions. 

Martha moved into a smaller house 
at Mount Pleasant, and Sandy 
gave her the quilt as a very special 
housewarming gift. 

What a wonderful way to process 
grief while helping another through 
her own.  
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11th Hour Volunteer
Lois has been a hospice volunteer for more than 
a year, saying “yes” more often than “no” when 
called upon. She is a Stephen Minister and has 
completed the 11th Hour training. 

11th Hour Volunteers receive specialized training 
on the end of life stages, including physical and 
spiritual changes, as well as grieving and coping 
techniques. Lois’ passion is to support family 
members and patients at the end of life vigil, and 
one day this busy retiree cleared her schedule to 
do just that.

Lois arrived at the patient’s room and saw his 
daughter sitting in a corner, far from his bedside. 
Lois moved up beside the bed and quietly added 
her comforting presence to the room. As she 

noticed the patient’s breathing changing, Lois 
told the daughter that it was time.

The daughter came over and told her father that 
she loved him, that she would watch over her 
mother, and that it was okay for him to let go—
they would be alright. In what seemed like just a 
moment, her father died.  

The daughter was grateful to Lois, saying that 
she would have missed an opportunity that could 
never be found had Lois not encouraged her.
 
Lois, too, was exceptionally touched by this 
moment. To be used by God is one of the greatest 
blessings anyone can ever have and on this day, 
Lois knew this was her role as a volunteer for 
Senior Independence Hospice. 
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Hospice Myths & Realities
Myth: Hospice is a place. 
Reality: Hospice care usually takes place in 
the comfort of an individual’s home, but can be 
provided in any environment in which a person 
lives (e.g. a nursing home or assisted living 
facility). 

Myth: Hospice is only for cancer patients. 
Reality: A large number of hospice patients 
have congestive heart failure, Alzheimer’s 
disease or dementia, chronic lung disease or 
other conditions. 

Myth: Hospice means that the patient will soon 
pass away. 
Reality: Receiving hospice care does not mean 
giving up hope or that death is imminent. The 

earlier an individual receives hospice care, the 
more opportunity there is to stabilize a patient’s 
medical condition and address other needs. 

Myth: Patients can only receive hospice care 
for a limited amount of time. 
Reality: The Medicare benefit, and most 
private insurance, pays for hospice care as long 
as the patient continues to meet the criteria 
necessary. Patients may come on and off 
hospice care as needed. 

Myth: Hospice is just for the patient.
Reality: Hospice focuses on comfort, dignity 
and emotional support. The quality of life of 
the patient, and also family members and other 
caregivers, is the highest priority. 



An artist with an aptitude for 
accounting, Jaye Harris (pictured at 
right) has spent her career crunching 
numbers and her life making art. Her 
true legacy, however, is altruism.

A resident of Park Vista of 
Youngstown, Jaye is familiar with 
the services of Senior Independence, 
Park Vista’s sister company. But she 
was pleasantly surprised to learn recently 
that hospice is available through Senior 
Independence.

Like many, Jaye had always thought that 
hospice was a place to go. When she learned 
that Senior Independence Hospice can be 
brought to people wherever they call home, she 
was delighted. “It’s nice to know ahead of time 
that hospice can be brought in to where you 
live, and by your own organization,” she says.

Jaye is a longtime donor to Park Vista, and 
decided to make Senior Independence Hospice 
a beneficiary of her generosity as well.

“I had a CD coming due and decided to use it 
to do another Charitable Gift Annuity (CGA), 
I already have two supporting Park Vista,” she 
says. “Then I read about hospice in the OPRS 
newsletter, and it all came together. What better 
way to give than through something that’s 
tax-deferred, provides an income, and makes a 
difference for those served by hospice?” 

Jaye’s charitable commitment to the 
organization is a true expression of trust. She 
and her late husband, Jack, are longtime donors 
to Park Vista, and Jaye has served in several 
leadership positions with the parent company, 

Ohio Presbyterian Retirement Services (OPRS). 
Senior Independence is a wholly owned 
subsidiary of OPRS.

“Everything OPRS does is well thought out; 
they consider the meaning of their decisions and 
how deeply those decisions affect the residents 
and clients. They have residents and clients in 
mind all of the time.”

“If I can make getting well or finding comfort 
for someone any easier, I certainly want to do 
it,” she says. “That might be me someday.” 

Donor Supports 
Hospice With Life 
Income Gift
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CGAs at a glance

you

cga

1

Create a 
gift annuity

2

Receive an 
income tax 
deduction 
& fixed 
payments 
for life

Hospice3
Remainder to 
Hospice after 
your lifetime



~ Hans Christian Andersen

A human life is a told by God. story
Grief Support Groups in Your Area
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Akron/Canton Region:
Second Tuesday of each month, 3:30 p.m.
St. Luke’s Lutheran Church
2121 6th St., Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44221

Fourth Tuesday of each month, 3:30 p.m.
The Carrell Center at Rockynol
1150 W. Market St., Akron, OH 44313

Mahoning Valley Region:
Second Tuesday of each month, 
1:00 - 2:00 p.m. / 6:00 - 7:00  p.m.
Lake Vista of Cortland
303 N. Mecca St., Cortland, OH 44410

Fourth Tuesday of each month, 6:00 p.m.
Senior Independence office
6715 Tippecanoe Rd., Canfield, OH 44406

* Please call 330-533-4350 ext. 111 for reservations so 
that we may contact you in case of changes. 

Southwest Ohio Region:
Monday evenings, 5:30 p.m.
Emmanuel United Methodist Church
4312 Amelia Olive Branch Rd., Batavia, OH 45103
Call Carla Biddle at 513-314-8388 to register

Tuesday afternoons, 3:00 p.m.
Mount Pleasant Retirement Village
225 Britton Lane, Monroe, OH 45050
Call Carla Biddle at 513-314-8388 to register

First Thursday of each month, 6:00 p.m.
Senior Independence office
9600 Colerain Ave., Cincinnati, OH 45251
Call Peg Smith at 513-314-8435 to register

Greater Toledo Region:
Last Monday of each month, 3:00 p.m.
Senior Independence office
5810 Southwyck Blvd., Toledo, OH 43614

Greater Cleveland Region:
Third Thursday of each month, 3:00 - 4:00 p.m.
(beginning October 18, 2012)
Breckenridge Village—North Apartment Bldg. 
36855 Ridge Road, Willoughby, OH 44094

* Please RSVP by contacting Audra Kirchmeir at 
440-953-1256 or akirchmeir@seniorindependence.org

Central Ohio Region:
Third Thursday of each month, 1:30 - 2:30 p.m.
(beginning October 18, 2012)
Westminster-Thurber Community
Thurber Tower Conference Room
645 Neil Avenue, Columbus, OH 43215

Wednesday, November 28, 2012, 6:30 - 8:00 p.m.
Making Memories: Create a memorial ornament to 
honor a loved one who has passed*
The Community Center at Vineyard Columbus
6000 Cooper Road, Westerville, OH 43081

* Families and children are welcome; materials and 
refreshments provided.



thank you
for your generosity

The following donations were made between January 1, 2012 and June 30, 2012 in support of 
Senior Independence Hospice. If you believe your name to be omitted or printed in error, please 
accept our sincerest apologies and call the OPRS Foundation at 1-800-686-7800.

In Memory of:

Raymond Arnold
Gwendolyn Arnold

Shirley Babcock
Erma Armstrong
Fred & Dorothy Billow
Renee Boyle
Amy Brunkala
Rick & Ida Connolly
Barbara J. English
Anne B. Grandstaff
Doris M. Grippi
Burt & Linda Judson
Chuck & Denise Kadlec
Joe & Judith Lemmo
Glen & Linda Nyikes
Judith C. Osborne
Ann Parker
Frank & Jeannie Santell
Steve & Kathy Sarka
Marianne Shenkel
Sonya Express, Inc.
Alex Zaytsev

Mary Bednar
Melanie Margala

Homer Bittner
Trudy L. Vaccariello

Lucille Boehler
Kerry Boehler

Charlotte Erbe
Elizabeth Erbe
Deanna Pohl

Charles Borror
Rick & Kathy Boyle
Jill M. Klein
Patrick & Sue Scarpitti

Shirley Broderick
Paul Broderick

Jack Brown
Richard C. Sensenbrenner

Allen Buente
Anonymous 
Margaret A. Burke
Ignatius & Kathleen Comella

Virginia Bukey
Marcia B. Eley

William Carney
James Carney

Harold Carter
Kenneth & Peggy Fleeman

Margaret Clapham
John & Susan Boylan
Richard Gentil
John B. Gerlach, Jr.
Helen B. Zimmerman

Robert Clayton
Elizabeth M. Snyder
Kathleen J. Szymciak

Ruth Crabtree
Patrick & Ashley Boyce
Melissa J. Burgoon
Nancy J. Gates
Larry R. & Annie T. Gehlhar
Rose M. Holland & Patricia 
   M. Link
Nancy L. Love
Elma P. Morgan
Lynnette J. Payne

Carl Dean
Carrizozo Works, Inc.
Steven D. & Patricia L. 
   Ormiston
Sen Talley
Joseph M. & Linda J. Ullery

Bernard Decker
David & Sandra Baker
John & Nancy Baumann
Carole L. Burkey
Mark & Linda Decker
John W. & Sharon J. Dukes
Rick & Susan Haack
Jennifer Heiser
Richard L. & Kimberly E. 
   Justus
Judith A. Ketterer
Patricia A. Lance

Ohio Nursery & Landscape 
   Association
Janice Reisch
Claudia A. Siebold
Mary E. Thurn
Teresa M. Thurn
Mark J. & Patricia J. Unger
Brian Yockey

Larry Dellinger
Rick & Nina Miller

Margaret Denlinger
Marybelle Upton

Virginia Erdner
Art & Judith Bergstresser
Alexander J. & Norma J. 
   Bertolotti
Constance Ciesick
Robert H. & Pamela S. 
   Coleman
Patrician J. Edmonson
Kenneth M. Erdner
Gary & Carol Hubbard
Larry & Paula Koncar
Charles & Sarah Matkoskey
Maryanne McGann
Diana Morrison
Richard & Tracy Ranchoff
Stephen M. Riddlebaugh
Robert & Joan Thomas
Karen L. Wessell
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Ruth Fakes
William Helsinger

Lottie Farrish
Richard Jaffe

Joan Fellenstein
Geraldine Austin
Janet M. Borac
Alice M. Bozic
Virginia Brugh
Thomas W. & Joan D. Colbert
Irma A. Dugan
Natalie A. Kumel
Ruth M. Prelock
Pamela J. Schenk
William F. Steiner
Thomas G. & Sharon J. 
   Strempel
Richard & Elaine Vadnal

Jessie Fiehler
Loran W. & Joyce E. Brooks
John F. & Audrey A. Cocuzza
Rosemary E. Conroy
Crosscreek Pool & Social 
   Club
The Farmer Family
Ethel J. Flower
Michal A. & Karen M. Naffah
Paul & Klida Shank
William J. & Sandra K. 
   Wayland

Burril Fine
Daniel Pincus

Terrence Flannery
Marvin E. English
Brian & Sheila Flannery
Raymond & Mary Justavick
Mike Simcox
Brenda Snell

Kenneth Gardner
Catherine Phillips

Aunt Gayle
Marianne Charles

James Gilbert
Maria T. Borba
The Commerce Paper Co.
Lynn Kampfer
Advertising Club of Toledo
The Peoples Savings and 
   Loan Company
Jeffery & Elizabeth Ziegler

Viola Giovanello
William A. Giovanello

Robert Grimm
Susan Barney
Dorothy M. Grimm
Robert & Marilyn Laboda
Thomas R. & Jacqueline 
   H. Minch
Vesper Clinical Research   
   Consultants LLC

Roy Grose
Anonymous

Lois Guthrie
David Guthrie

Hilda Hairston
Mike Peebles

Larry Hamblin
Sherri Pedoto

Merle Harder
Dale Bodnar
Gary Crowden
Ronald Gerkensmeyer
Joanne L. Harder
Victor Harder
John Hovis
Shirley LaCumsky
Al Ottney
James V. Persichitti
Chris Williamson
Jan Winke

Albin Hazucha
Rose Marie Walker

James Henderson
Shirley Dilworth
Cynthia Doran
Phyllis A. Henderson
Maryann Ossoff

Dorothy Hermanns
Richard P. & Nancy K. Blume
Diane Seward

Hazel Heuer
Deborah Heuer

Robert Hoffman
Shirley Hoffman

Pauline Holly
Todd J. Brading

Robert Huffman
Herbert B. Eagon, Jr.
John E. Henderson
Cathy Marvin
Polly K. Pence

Elizabeth Johnson
Robert T. & Susan A. Christy
Richard D. & Donna A. 
   Sutton

Robin Jones
Lawrence W. & Nancy D. 
   Friel
Ron Jones

Lenora Karovics
Anonymous
Pamela Bebout
Nancy Bisson
Michele Cullen
Ethel M. Quinlan
Carol R. Rushlin
Frank C. Ruther

Carl Keenan
Cheri L. Rosenberger

Cindy King-Moore
Richard Buechner
Connie Davis
Teri K. Enke
Donald W. & Glenda J. Hahn
James J. Ryan, Jr.

Barbara Kraig
James L. & Chloie E. Miller

Kathryn Krout
John & Melba Breidenbach
Susan J. Breidenbach
Jay & Lynn Dunham
Barbara T. Guider
Jerry & Diana McQuown
Pamela S. McQuown
William P. & Cheryl A. Smith
Linda Terrill
Monica Thompson
Edward Ulrich

Larry Lane
Barnett Management
Alma I. Baur
Carl & Susan Borgione
Elinore Brundula & Rudy 
   Rosic
Linda L. Brundula
Jeffrey W. & Margaret P. 
   Bullard

Thomas W. & Christine 
   C. Daly
Karen S. Flanagan
David W. & Kathleen T. Foley
Harold G. & Nola B. 
   Garverick
Tom & Linda Grimshaw
Karen Henderson
Deborah W. Horvath
L. and K. Associates
Lakeshore Live Steamers
Richard N. & Barbara A. 
   Landis
Richard & Donnie Malinas
Nancy A. Medved
Michael W. & Karen T. Miozzi
Denise Neidermeyer
Kathleen Newton
Bob & Maryanne Nowak
Dean & Diane Pasquale
Louise Pasquale
Patricia L. Perme
Albert & Lita Pignatiello
Quality Community  
   Management, Inc.
Reserve Realty Company, Inc.
Phyllis Syracuse & Michael 
   Toke

Mary Linebaugh
Dick & Sharon Fox
Tom & Denise Hurley
Bob & Judy Huston
Dixie Idle
Lisa J. Lay
Patricia Lyons
Jean A. Lovett
Robert & Jean Lovett
Joyce E. McCafferty
Jack & Debbie Roberts
Frances Smith
Bonnie Stevenson
Gary Zeupp

James Lorenzi
David Lorenzi

Micki Lytle
Gerald R. Michael

Modesta Maringo
Lindsey Beckman
Sandra J. Fouts
Frank Franz
Tina L. Gill
IQ Solutions Group, LLC
Elaine L. Lini
Jennifer H. Regas
Barbara Roman
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David R. Sadwoski
Holly L. Serfilippi
Janet L. Smitek
Rick & Pam Thomas

Theodore Markwood
Janice K. Johnson

Coilah Mayberry
Charles Mayberry

Rosa McComas
Warren & Karen Foster
Sandra K. Hackney

Effie McCracken
Janet L. Brawley
Donald E. Fogg

Delbert McDaniel
Thomas L. Schuler

Susie McDonald
William Lee

John McIlvaine
Helen J. Buckowich

Ruth McMahan
Mike & Patricia Puckett

William McNemar
Janet Hall
Nancy McNemar
Georgia E. Welles

Martha Miller
Susie Closson
Betty L. Wittibslager

Norman Minnich
Lora D. Minnich

Mary Ellen Moff
Home Savings & Loan 
   Company

Aileen Morley
Anonymous
Jeffrey Barra
Laura A. Blunk
Vincent J. Dimaria
Kelly & Fana Faber
Barbara Gerbic
Larry E. & Cheryl A. Hall
Pamela Harps
Mary M. Laco
Terrance A. Lane
Joe & Debbie McKeever

Michael & Sandy Morley
Joyce Parsons
Elaine Scharf
Eileen Teare
Arnold & Aldona Weiss
Ray & Sheryl Weitzel
Saint Joseph Academy 
   English Department
Susan M. Wintermeyer
Jean Zahurancik

Maureen Morley
Judith A. Barker

Mary Morris
David Morris

Virginia Morris
Pill & Pill, PLLC

John Narog
Kenneth & Carol Flack
Donald & Janet Ford

Harriett Naser
Cheryl & Thomas Pearson

Faye Nisbet
Beverly A. Brubaker
Charles & Wapella Carver
Nancy L. Clayton
William S. Clayton
Cynthia G. Kelley
Dick M. Nisbet
Susan L. Roberts
Rebecca A. Staley

Mary Packard
Harold & Dorothy Beda
Jo E. Giroux
Morning Light Chapter 
   Number 80
Katherine A. Paisley
Warren Assembly No. 77, 
   SOOB

Mary Pangle
Lisa Pangle

Mildred Panning
Julie A. Lauer
Lucinda S. Palmer
Tina L. Pontius
Bruce Waters

Molly Pasquale
Anonymous
Patricia Brown
Karen S. Flanagan

Harold G. & Nola B. 
   Garverick
Sandy & Chuck Mitchell
Denise Neidermeyer
Bob & Maryanne Nowak
Dean & Diane Pasquale
Louise Pasquale
Laurel J. Peterson
Michaeline I. Steel

Dolores Perlman
Lori Mitchell Dixon

Theressa Reed
JoAnn McNaughton

Patricia Richards
Carl & Joyce Rossborough

Howard Roth
Anonymous
Elizabeth W. Evrard
Sharon R. Evrard
Charles P. & Myrna A. Foley
Amy Maynard
Mike Peebles
Ellen (Sue) Roth
Mark J. Thomas
Villas of Gahanna 
   Condominium Association
Homer H. & Wilma L. 
   Williams

Frank Samide
Connie Barrett

Carl Schultz
Julie A. Alexander
Donald & Barbara Graef
Jeanne D. Mears
Daniel L. & Alice K. Rasor

Sandra Sensenbrenner
Richard C. Sensenbrenner

Roxie Shepard
Marjorie L. Shepard
Lela Witmer

Russell Sherman
Bloom-Carroll Local School 
   District
James & Linda Cain
Scott R. & Linda L. Hamann
Terry & Suzanne Hamilton
Carolynn P. Heinmiller
James P. Heinmiller
George & Mary Kasinecz
Matthew S. & Lynn T. Mai

MaternOhio Management, Inc.
Ruth M. Ries
Joseph J. Ruggles
Eric D. & Gabriella S. 
Rupert
Sharon A. Ryan
Mary B. Smith

Sylvia Shively
Cynthia L. Latimer

Raymond Skapik
Mary A. Gambill
Michael Klos
Daniel Luedtke
Amy E. Nemeth
Tim Pietrzak
Timothy C. Waterworth

Cedella Smertka
Glen Smertka

John Sorn
Charlene Sorn
Jeff & Lisa Sorn

Alexander Spence
Ruth Beede
Hubert & Sally Keen

Eunice Stapleton
Virginia C. Albanese
Dianne Anderson
Curt L. & Kyle J. Coffee
Kathleen M. Garovich
Don & Beverly Kuhns
John N. & Leslie A. Penick
Shawn E. & Teri L. Pike
Terry E. Rufer
Scullion Vision Clinic

Olga Stewart
Susan Few
Karen Rigsby

Clifton Stoops
Betty Stoops

John Sweeney
Anonymous
Joseph K. & Carol S. 
   Carroscia

John Thompson
Alma Thompson

Louise Torgerson
Pamela J. McGarry
Janet M. Sekelsky
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Dorothy Vest
Charlotte P. Clendenin

Helen Ward
Dennis M. & Cathy L. Hyatt
Randy Sabino
Dennis W. & Sharon L. 
   Shifferly
Gerry Testa

Betty Westercamp
Mary L. Williams

Jane Williams
Donald Williams

Orsby Willingham
Mark Lambert
Employees of Merit System 
   Audit & Compliance

Ronald A. & Anna Maria 
   Perkins
Kathryn Yeager

Evelyn Wiseman
Bonita L. Wiseman

Donald & Martha Wood
Stephen Wood

Dennis Wuescher
Professional Therapy 
   Associates
Joe Pusateri

Anita Young
John R. Young

Mabel Zorn
Alan & Treylah Argabright
Judith K. Bashore
Betty Z. Bennett   
Eugene & Ruth Larger
Sherran M. Vandemark

In Honor of:

Donna Blasiman
Wilbur & Donna Blasiman
Wolfe.Com, LLC

Chenille Kenny
Paul Broderick

Senior Independence
Richard Sober

Caregivers and nurses 
serving Mary Sober
Richard Sober

Other Donations:

Gwendolyn Arnold
Fredrick B. & Susan L. Ball
Arlene M. Binkley
Ralph & Elaine Boehl
Jane E. Brodnik

Joseph Buckley
Sherryle Byrd
Christopher Comella
Elaine Echols
Carol J. Edmonds
Susan Ellett
Frederick L. Ensley
Kathie S. Gannon
Laurence Gumina
Gail H. Hall
James L. Henderson
Thomas G. & Sandra J. 
   Hofmann
David & Rayna Kaasa
Cheryl & Sean Mclaughlin
Deborah Mezinko
Richard J. Paulus
The Progressive Insurance 
   Foundation
Everette D. & Melinda L. 
   Rast
Donna E. Richter
Sallyann Scordia
Robert & Sandra Simpson
Roberta J. Wasko
Sue Welty
Stephen Wood

Senior Independence & OPRS Foundation

Partners in mission

Senior Independence and the OPRS Foundation 

are wholly owned subsidiaries of Ohio Presbyterian 

Retirement Services (OPRS), Ohio’s largest 

and most experienced not-for-profit provider 

of continuing care retirement communities 

and services. The OPRS Foundation provides 

fundraising and gift administration services for 

OPRS, including Senior Independence. Please visit 

the OPRS Foundation website for more information. 

Where Donors Make A Lasting Impact

www.oprsfoundation.org
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1001 Kingsmill Parkway
Columbus, OH 43229

Local Offices
Akron/Canton: 330-873-3468
1815 W. Market Street, Akron, OH 44313

Central Ohio: 614-433-0031
6555 Busch Blvd., Columbus, OH 43229

Greater Cleveland: 440-953-1256
38721 Mentor Ave., Willoughby, OH 44094

Mahoning Valley: 330-533-4350
6715 Tippecanoe Rd., Canfield, OH 44406

Miami Valley: 937-415-5666
6520 Poe Ave., Dayton, OH 45414

Southwest Ohio: 513-681-8174
9600 Colerain Ave., Cincinnati, OH 45251

Greater Toledo: 419-865-1499
5810 Southwyck Blvd., Toledo, OH 43614

Give Back.
Become a Hospice Volunteer!
The contributions of volunteers are essential to the important work 
provided by Senior Independence Hospice. Share your skills and 
interests to enrich the lives of patients and families who rely on 
hospice services. 

Whether you prefer companionship visits or office clerical work, 
there’s an opportunity for you!

Visit seniorindependence.org/hospice/volunteer for more 
information, or call the Hospice Volunteer Coordinator at your 
local office to get started. 

You can make an impression in the lives of those we serve.


